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Dear Parents and Friends of the College  

 

College Musical  

I had the privilege to see the hard work of staff 

and students come to fruition with the first 

performances of Legally Blonde. The cast and 

crew were excited to be performing on the 

stage at the refurbished Plantagenet Hall. A 

great range of intermission snacks made the 

whole evening enjoyable. Well done Miss 

Reynolds and Mr Ritchie for your work with the 

students on and behind st age and Mrs Guy and 

her catering crew for the treats. A great 

evening entertainment! Well done cast and 

crew.  

 

Evacuation Practice  

We will be holding an evacuation practice this 

term to help prepare staff and students if the 

need ever arises. MBCC now has been placed 

on the Departmentôs Bush Fire Registry, which 

may require the college to not open if a 

ócatastrophicô waring is issued for our zone. If 

this is to occur parents would be notified 

though the media and texts from the college.  

 

Chess Team Success  

Well done to our primary chess team that will 

now compete in the state finals a great 

achievement for them all, their parents and Mr 

Klaffer who have supported their passion. Good 

luck.  

 

School Logo and Uniform Update.  

Thank you to the parents, staff and students 

who completed the survey which was reviewed 

by the College Board in week 4. The new logo 

will be featured on college promotional material 

and correspondence going into the 2019 

college year and a modified version will be 

used on our uniforms . The uniform changes 

will only apply to students in Year 7 - 12 

with the introduction of a red shirt to 

replace the white shirt and an option of a 

new hooded jumper .  The white shirts will 

not be available to buy in 2019 but students 

can continue to wear the whit e shirt until they 

have come to the end of their use. Dugginôs 

will continue to supply our uniform 

requirements.   Thank you to students who 

proudly wear our uniform and I look forward to 

seeing the changes that reflect the input we 

received.  

Andrew Fraser  

Principal  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Miss out on ordering your child's photo on photo 
day? 
Please call the Perth Office of Academy 
Photography directly and you can order and pay 
over the phone. You will require your child's class 
or form class eg. M1, EC2, 10.3 
 

 
 

 

 



 

Bravo to these readers who have 

achieved the BRONZE award  

 

Tavita Mitchel, Yasir Jafari, Joel Curin , 

Saxon Hill, Ben Walden, Neveah Burt, 

Sarayah Post, Sebastian Higgins, Lurline 

McGregor - Chambers , Kyle Bielecki,  Tristan 

Allison, Lachlan Villis, Quinn Ryan, Callum 

Keenan , Hayley McNamara, Ishaan Yelal, 

Lachlan McGill, Imogen Maguire, Connor 

Beveridge  

 

 

Sensational reading to the following students 

who have achieved the SILVER award.  

 

Austin Beech, Zaneb Eshnin, Mikia 

Hamilton, Nalab Haidary , Elle Dawson , 

Linkin Preusker - Smith, Blaze Fiegert, 

Anisa Hiremut  

 

 

Good Work to our students who have achieved 

the GOLD award.  

 

Scarlett Wierobiej, Harper King, Alexis 

Miell, Olivia Coles, Cody Brebner, Helen 

Azimi, Ian Colbung, Mackenzie Stables, 

Scarlett Colbung , Connor Creeley , Linkin 

Preusker - Smith, Tander Connelly, Jacob 

Pocock, Christian Fitzgerald, Ebony Clark  

 

 

Praising everyone who has achieved the 

PLATINIUM award.  

 

Maria Handasyde, Saleem McNaught, 

Jasmine Hamilton, Linkin Preusker - Smith, 

Tyler Dayman, Imogen Cherry, Reg inald 

Colbung, Tomas Lynch, Mikayla Baker, 

Holly de Jonge, Alicia Lisic, Hanah Wills, 

Annie Newman, Tali Hook  

 

  
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 



K- 6 News  

One of the wonderful things about our college 

is our capacity to have students sharing and 

working with others across a range of year 

levels.  We had a terrific week last week and it 

was great to see so many of our students 

actively involved in presenting activities and 

opportunities for others across the college.  

 

Year 6 Science Expo  

Our Year 6s were extremely impressive with 

the range of experiments and science activities 

that they put on show for younger students. 

The rocket, in particular, was a huge s uccess! 

Our secondary Head of Science, Mr Bedford, 

shared his appreciation  with the Year 6 

students  in the words below:  

My whole heartedly felt congratulations for 

your wonderful Science Expo on 

Thursday.   After 30 years of teaching I  thought 

I had seen mo st of the interesting 

experiments,  but I saw a number of exciting 

new ideas.   I was impressed not only with the 

standard of presentation offered by you, but 

there was a very good understanding of the 

scientific principles that were behind the fun 

activitie s.   I particularly loved the way you 

modelled interest and curiosity to the younger 

students.   You are making our job easier in the 

secondary part of the college!  

My science colleagues and myself are looking 

forward very much to capturing and expanding 

thi s great enthusiasm that you have shown. A 

top effort, and I think you should also 

acknowledge your fantastic teachers, Mrs 

Macmahon and Mr Jensen, who have provided 

you with this excellent opportunity in Science.  

 
 

Year 3 Cake Stall Fundraiser  

What a 

wonderful 

opportunity 

this 

presented 

for a real 

life 

experience 

in learning 

more about 

the money element of the curriculum.  The 

students were well -prepared and very 

enthusiastic about the challenge of ñopening 

their doorsò for business.  There was a wide 

range of delightful - looking cakes, slices and 

biscuits available for purchase.  The stall was 

very well supported by students across the 

college, including a very welcome 

andéhungryé.response from our secondary 

students. Many thanks to Mrs Burnside and Mrs 

Shepherd for their organisation, and to our 

Year 3 parents and families for your support in 

preparing and selling on the day.   

 

 
 

Book Week  

Hopefully you are putting the final touches to 

your childôs Book Week costume for the parade 

this Friday, August 24th. There has been a lot 

of discussion and anticipation of the event and 

we are all looking forward to seeing how the 

students dress themselves to look like their 

favourite book character.  It is always an 

enjoyable morning and the parade will 

commence at 9.15améso come along and join 

in the fun!  
 

Lockyer Leapers  

Next Thursday, August 30th, the Lockyer 

Leapers will be performing at the college.  They 

are always wonderfully entertaining and 

impressive with their skills. We are all looking 

forward to  the visit.  

 

Athletics Training  

All of our Year 1 ï 6 students will commence 

athletics training this week.   It would be great 

if children come in their House shirt to add to 

the colour of athletics trainingé.and to gain an 

extra point for their House!  

 



Spring Fair  and Community Garden  

As you are probably aware, our Spring Fair is 

coming up on Saturday, September 15t.  We 

are being joined this year by a Sustainability 

Pop-Up, put together by the Mt Barker 

Community Garden Group.  As part of this, 

Yann and  Kirsten have already begun to deliver 

some workshops for students at the college.  A 

number of our M Block students participated in 

a composting session last week and learned 

about the aromatic impact of adding horse poo 

to your compost!  There will be a number of 

workshops and presenters on offer at the 

Spring Fair, along with a range of other stalls 

and activities.   

SAVE THE DATE and join us at the college from 

10.00 -2.00pm on September 15th.   

 

 
 

IMPORTANT: Class Requests for 2019  

We are currently investigating our class 

groupings for Kindergarten to Year 6 for 2019. 

If parents have any special requests regarding 

the placement of their child/ren, please 

address them to:  

 

ñPrivate and Confidentialò 

 Ms Rebecca Smyth,  

Associate Principal K - 6   

 

Closing date for requests will be the end of  

Week 8, Term 3 ï Friday 7 September, 

2018.  Please understand that, while we will 

do our best, we cannot guarantee that all 

requests can be accommodated. As always, we 

will endeavour to get the best balance of 

students, year groups and teachers for 2019. 

Please feel free to contact me at the school if 

you would like to talk the process through. Iôm 

very happy to chat informally about it with you.  

 

Bec Smyth  

Associate Principal K - 6  

Albany District Chess Championsh ip  

On Friday 10th August, the Albany District 

Chess Championships were held at Kendenup 

for the first time.  

Mount Barker Community College fielded a 

Primary and Secondary team.  

This year the Primary Team were successful in 

gaining the Gold Medal and earning a place in 

the State Finals in September.  

A special mention goes to Ayden Tempany, 

who was the only player from primary or 

secondary to win all 7 of games. A fantastic 

effort on a long and brain draining day!  

The Primary T eam also benefited from th e solid 

core of students who have regularly practised ï 

with 10 place -getters in the top 15 players.  

The Secondary T eam had serious competition 

and óWell Doneô must go to Luke (the only 

player to take points from the Secondary 

Champion on the day) and to Anukul and 

Sebastian. All three placed in the top 10.  

The competition had 54 primary students and 

29 secondary. Special thanks to Heather Fergie 

for her hard work preparing and running the 

day. A huge thank you to Jay from ChessKids, 

who has again put the  miles on the clock to 

enable our kids to take part in this great game.  

It is hoped that a Junior Chess Championship 

may be held later this year on a Saturday or 

Sunday ï open to all players under 20, not just 

school students.  
Watch This Space! J 

Doug Klaf fer  

 

 
 

 



9/10 Football Carnival  

 

On Wednesday the 1 st  of August we took a 

team of Year 9 and 10 boys down the street to 

Sounness  Park for a few games of footy against 

other schools from the region. The weather 

wasnôt great and as a result the team was hit 

hard by injury and even a couple saying that 

they werenôt coming because it was too cold. 

As a result we were down to 16 or so b ut what 

a great and tough bunch of guys!  

 

We struggled to hit the score board early and 

our backline were under a fair bit of pressure 

however we kept our heads up thanks to some 

motivational work from Head Coach Nitan. 

Darcy did a great job running messa ges for 

him on a day with wind chill well in the 

minuses.  

 

We also struggled to hit the score board late 

and with only one point to our name we took 

on St Joôs in the last game full of hope even 

though it did start to hail. It was a close game 

for the fir st half with Troy Simmons hitting the 

scoreboard, however we started to run out of 

legs and they got away from us in the second 

half.  

 

Even though it was tough, our boys were in 

great spirits all day and maintained a sound 

sense of humour. You may notice in the photo 

the boys holding up one finger. This isnôt 

because we won; it is just their way of letting 

you all know how many goals they got for the 

day.  

 

Thanks to Nitan Benavides and Darcy Wallinger 

for coaching and to the boys for a very 

enjoyable day at the footy. Weôll get óem next 

year.  

 

 
 

 
 

Leavers Alive  

 

Thanks to the Mount Barker Fire Brigade, 

Mount Barker St John Ambulance volunteers 

and Mount Barker Police for showing our Year 

11/12 students what happens when there is a 

road accident, and the excellent care that 

happens in our community during the annual 

Leavers Alive event that happened on August 

15 th .  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 



2018 Multi -Sport Carnival  

The Multi -Sport Carnival ran on the Tuesday of 

week 4 where a huge number of 7/8/9  MBCC 

students went to Albany to compete against 

other schools in the region in hockey, soccer or 

girls AFL. MBC C came third overall with Girls  

Soccer undefeated all day but unfortunately 

going down 1 -nil in the Grand Final.  

Boys  Hockey also making it to t he Grand Final 

but lost earning them second place. Soccer 

Boys played some tough games finishi ng in 

third place and Girl s Hockey and AFL had some 

tough competition all day but both managed to 

come in at 4 th  place.  

A huge thank you to accompanying teachers ; 

Mr Sobey, Mr Vella and Mr Gibbons -Eyre as 

well as the many upper school student helpers 

that coached or umpired on the day, helping it 

run smoothly. Soccer student helpers were: 

Fahad Jafari, Sebastian Glas and Kyle 

Etheridge. Hockey: Daniel Buchanan, Ly ndsay 

Bush and Kurt Edwards, and AFL were Gracie 

Gibson and Jamie Lawn.  

 

Miss Carter  

 

 
 

Bookclub orders will close on Fri day August 

31st.   

No late orders can be accepted.  

Loop orders can be placed by following the link 
on the bottom of the order page.   
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.a
spx 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Plantagenet Players  

 
Looking for a fun, practical and rewarding 

community service program with real benefits 

to you and the community? Plantagenet 

Players might be exactly what youôre looking 

for!  

  

Plantagenet Players have been entertaining the 

community of Mount Barker for more than 60 

years; we are a non -profit amateur theatre 

organisation operating out of the  Plantagenet 

District Town Hall.  There is so much more to 

us than acting on stage;  

  

¶ Event Planning and Management -  we host 

and organise community events, balls, 

movie nights, games days etc.  

¶ Administration ï grant writing, promotions 

and marketing, soci al media, finance, script 

writing, hall bookings and sales, donation 

requests, fund raising  

¶ Stage Craft/Theatre ï acting, dancing 

(including choreography), singing, creating 

stage props, venue design and set up, 

operating state of the art lighting and 

soun d equipment from the bio -box, 

costume and make -up departments, stage 

hands and front of house staff, ushers, 

ticketing, catering.  

  

We would love to hear from any Mount Barker 

Community College students who would like to 

know more about what we do and wha t we 

have to offer. We have so many exciting 

projects coming up including our end of year 

show, fashion parade, Halloween movie night 

and party, retro ball/dance, games days and so 

much more.  

  

Please speak to Mr Barrett for more 

information, we would be h appy to meet with 

and discuss these and many more 

opportunities with interested students . 

 

 

 
 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx


 

Leeuwin Ocean Adventureôs 2018-19 voyage 

program starts in September -  with our new 
Leadership Short Explorer Sail!  

I would be most grateful if you would share the 

information on this voyage program amongst 

your academic staff, parents and students. This 
really is a great opportunity.  

Expressions of Interest are being 

accepted from students to be considered 

for this special 5 - day leadership voyage 

from Frem antle. This voyage is offered at 
the special fare of $1,500.  

As a Leeuwin voyage participant (or trainee) 

youôll be allocated to a team (or watch as they 

are known on ships). Thereôll be opportunities 

to climb the rigging, set sails, steer the ship 

and see  the sky like youôve never seen it 

before as you take part in night watch routines. 

Youôll make new friends and memories to last a 

lifetime. Youôll acquire new skills, experience 

teamwork and leadership in a totally new 

environment. Youôll be challenged and youôll be 

exhilarated.  

At the same time, you may  earn 1 unit 

towards your WACE  and your voyage may be 

entered on your WA Statement of Student 

Achievement . For year 12 students, this is 

the last chance to earn a WACE unit before 

graduation and get another  great achievement 

registered on your WASSA ï ready for your 

next step.  

A Leeuwin voyage is an achievement to be 

proud of! Youôll learn a lot about yourself and 

do things you didnôt think were possible ï 

come on board and get your school holidays off 

to an  amazing start.  

All we need from you at this stage are a few 

details ï successful applicants will be asked to 

complete a full application and medical form.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name: 

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

__  

Address: 

__ ___________________________________

_____________________________________  

Date of Birth: _____________________ 

School: 

_____________________________________

_____  

 

 

Tell us why you would like to join this voyage 

and what you hope to gain from your 

experience : 

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

________________________________ _____

_____________________________________

________________________________  

Parent or Guardian Signature: If successful in 

being chosen for this opportunity, I agree to 

pay the $1,500 

fare.   _________________________________

_________Date: _____ / _______ / 2018  

Please submit this form via email to: 

office@sailleeuwin.com . Closing date for 

Expressions of Interest is 22 August 2018 . 

Find out more about Leeuwin Ocean Adventure 

at: www.sailleeuwin.com  

For further information, please donôt hesitate to 

contact me.  

Regards  

Carol Shannon  

Chief Executive Officer -  Leeuwin Ocean 

Adventure Foundation  

B Berth, Victoria Quay, Fremantle, Western 

Australia 6160  

T:   (08)   9430 4105 F:   (08)   9430 4494 M: 

0417 997 487  

E: ceo@sailleeuwin.com  W: 

www. sail leeuwin.com  

 

Inspiring the youth of Western Australia  

 

            

      

 
 

mailto:office@sailleeuwin.com
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https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sailleeuwin.com%2F&data=02%7C01%7CLeanne.Prior%40education.wa.edu.au%7C43cc3ef85614420fbdd708d5fddbbe8e%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636694042638851028&sdata=ng5f8Cr1C0CE2b6zJq7IbiynxeQtqcvQThTBD8IrZqI%3D&reserved=0


P&C News  

Itôs a busy time for the P&C volunteers who 

have been actively fundraising for extra 

resources to improve the sch ool environment 

throughout the c ollege.  

   

Recently the P&C 

provided breakfast 

for the Camp 

Quality wesCarpade  

Car R ally.  Huge 

thanks to all who 

volunteered their 

time especially as it was such an early start.  

The P&C was overwhelmed with offers to help 

and it certainly made the job much easier with 

so many willing helpers.  The bacon, egg and 

hash brown wraps w ere well received and 

enjoyed by all.   

 

Spring Fair, featuring Sustainability Pop 

Up ï Youôre Invited! 

The P&C is gearing up for another great Spring 

Fair. The staff have really got behind the event 

and there are some great activities and 

produce stalls pl anned which will be fun and 

engaging as well as raise money for our school.  

The senior school has also come on board with 

community service students offering their 

assistance, the Robotics Club having a display 

and the farm students demonstrating their 

cattle leading skills.  The Glee Club will once 

again be delighting us with their wonderful 

singing and this year we are able to offer 

something really special.  The Mt Barker 

Community Garden, supported by the Waste 

Authority is going to do a number of 

sust ainability demonstrations throughout the 

day.  This will be a fantastic opportunity for 

those who are interested in all things recycling 

in and around the home. It is certainly going to 

be great day for all and we hope you will join 

us!   

 

P&C Meeting ï Youôre invited 

The main P&C meets this 

Wed 22 August, in the 

staff room from 7pm.  All 

staff and families are 

welcome and invited to 

attend. New faces are 

welcome so donôt be shy.  

 

 

  

Keeping in Contact  

To keep in contact with the main P& C re 

upcoming events, meeting minutes, agendas 

etc like the MBCC P&C Facebook page or 

contact the Secretary (Lisa) on 0427 512 150 

or e -mail sjlynch@westnet.com.au .  

Alternatively, to find out more, see your 

classroom teacher.   

 
 

 

mailto:sjlynch@westnet.com.au


Down on the Farm  

Lamb Marking all farm students were involved 

from year 7 to year 12 . 

 
 



Year 9 ï Excursions to Mungrup Horse Stud  

 

 
 

Year 9 T2 16 -8-2018  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Year 10 Pruning Vines  

 

 
 

Year 10 AWI Wether  -  10/8/2018  

 

 

 



 
 

 

NEiTA 2018 nominations are now open   

Nominate and find more info here  

 bit.ly/2uJFcCi  

In its 24th year the National Excellence in 

Teaching Awards will acknowledge 18 

outstanding teachers across Australia and New 

Zealand with a $5000 grant. It's an opportunity 

for you to formally recognise and thank 

outstanding teachers and leaders working 

across Early Learning Centres, Primary 

Schools, Secondary Schools and Special 
Schools.  

Nominations close September 13, 2018  

UWA Albany Open Day  

Thursday 23 August 

2018  

3 ï 6.30pm  

35 Stirling Tce, Albany  

 

Parents, teachers and 

students are invited to 

visit the UWA Albany 

campus to find out 

about study 

opportunities available 

at The University of 

Western Australia. 

UWA advisers will be 

on hand to provide 

advice and 

information on entry 

requirements, 

courses, study options and scholarships. 

Information will al so be available on financial 

support for students and affordable student 

accommodation. Visitors can tour the facilities 

to get a taste of university life.  

More information at 

uwa.edu.au/albanyopenday  ,  

emai l albany.centre@uwa.edu.au   

or phone 9842 0888.  
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Barkers Got Talent  

The Primary Prefects have been asked to take 

over the organising and  judging of Barkers Got 

Talent.  

The categories this year are:  

 

¶ Live Singing/Musical Performance  

¶ Live Performing Arts Performance (other 

than singing or music)  

¶ Media Production  

¶ Music Production  

There will be private auditions in Weeks 8 & 9 

this term for each category.  

 

Winners will then compete in either Week Ten 

this term or the beginning of next term.  

 

Categories are open to students and staff  

 

 
 

 
 
Flashback ï Mount Barker State Schools 1950 

Infants  

 

 
 

 
MBCC:  PO Box 116  MOUNT BARKER WA 6324  

Ph : (08) 9851 3400  
 

For newsletter items or Community 
Advertisements  

Please email  
Fiona.Brown2@education.wa.edu.au  

 
Next Newsletter     Tues day Sept  4 , 2018  

 
College Webpage  

mountbarkercommunitycollege.wa.edu.au  
 

College Facebook Page  
www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCommunityC

ollegeWestern Australia   

MBCC Parents and Citizens Association 
Facebook Page  

www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCommunityC
ollegeParentsandCitizensCommittee  

School Dates for 2018  
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/at -

school/ - /2018 - term - dates  
 

If your child is absent please  
SMS 0418 916 875  

Or email  

away.mountbarker.cc@education.wa.edu.au  
 

School Development Days for 2018.  
  

These are days that students do not attend  
school.  

Fri 9 Nov ï Albany Show Day  
Fri 14 Dec ï Last Day Term 4   
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